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a.  Approve Standard Agreement with A & B Fire Protection and Safety, Inc. to provide annual 

inspections, testing, maintenance services, and on-call repairs to fire sprinkler suppression systems in 

County owned buildings and facilities for a total amount not to exceed $415,310 for an initial term of 

three (3) years from December 2, 2019 to December 1, 2022, with the option to extend the term for 

two (2) additional one (1) year period(s); and

b.  Authorize the Contracts/Purchasing Officer or Contracts/Purchasing Supervisor to execute the 

Standard Agreement and any future amendments to the Agreement where the amendments do not 

significantly alter the scope of work or increase the approved Agreement amount.

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors:

a.  Approve Standard Agreement with A & B Fire Protection and Safety, Inc. to provide annual 

inspections, testing, maintenance services, and on-call repairs to fire sprinkler suppression systems in 

County owned buildings and facilities for a total amount not to exceed $415,310 for an initial term of 

three (3) years from December 2, 2019 to December 1, 2022, with the option to extend the term for 

two (2) additional one (1) year period(s); and

b.  Authorize the Contracts/Purchasing Officer or Contracts/Purchasing Supervisor to execute the 

Standard Agreement and any future amendments to the Agreement where the amendments do not 

significantly alter the scope of work or increase the approved Agreement amount.

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

The County of Monterey (County) Resource Management Agency (RMA) is required to provide 

annual inspections, testing, and on-call maintenance services and repairs to fire sprinkler suppression 

systems (services) in County owned buildings and facilities in accordance with applicable building 

codes.  On March 8, 2018, the County solicited proposals from qualified contractors through Request 

for Proposals (RFP) #10618 for these services.  No proposals were received by the County by the 

proposal submittal deadline to allow for selection of a Contractor to provide the required services.  

After discussion with the Contracts/Purchasing Division of the County Administrative Office (CAO), it 

was determined that the current Contractor, A & B Fire Protection and Safety, Inc. (A&B), continued 

to be qualified and is thus recommended for contract award by the Board of Supervisors, for their 

expertise and capabilities necessary to provide the required services to the County.  

Approval of the recommended action would allow for the issuance of an exclusive Standard 

Agreement (SA) with A&B to provide for these services throughout the County for a total amount not 

to exceed $415,310 for an initial term of three (3) years from December 2, 2019 to December 1, 

2022, with the option to extend the term for two (2) additional one (1) year period(s). A&B’s scope 

of services includes, in general, required inspection, testing and repairs to fire sprinkler suppression 
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